

Our ref: 559405

Highways England Stirling House (Area 7), Lakeside Court, Osier Drive, Sherwood Business Park, Nottingham, NG15 0DS

www.highwaysengland.co.uk

15th September 2021

Dear Sir or Madam

NOTIFICATION OF SURVEY WORKS M1 M69 Message Sign Renewals

I am writing to let you know that we will be carrying out survey works to the Baines Lane overbridge situated above the M1 near Leicester Forest East Services.

A variable message sign needs to be upgraded on the M1 Southbound between junction 21a and 21. To enable this, a new communication cable needs to be installed between the northbound and southbound carriageway to connect the message board into the communication network.

An opportunity has been identified to route the cable via the Baines Lane overbridge. Therefore, the purpose of our survey work is to undertake trial holes to establish the suitability of Baines Lane overbridge to house the new ducting and cabling for the future message sign renewal scheme.

When will the work take place?

This investigation will take place on **28th & 29th September 2021**. Our work will be carried out between 8pm and 6am.

Please note that all our planned roadworks may be subject to change due to weather conditions or unforeseen circumstances.

How will the work affect traffic?

To maintain a safe environment for our workforce and customers, we will need to close Baines Lane overbridge during our working hours.

We will make sure that access to businesses and residences is maintained wherever possible and a diversion will be in place for larger vehicles as agreed by the local authority.

We apologise for any inconvenience caused and will do our very best to complete the work as quickly as possible, keeping disturbances and noise to a minimum.

Contact us

If you have any questions about this work, please contact our **Public Liaison Officer**, Leanne Gibson, as follows:

• Email: <u>EMADcomms@kier.co.uk</u>

• Telephone: 07768 796542

Alternatively, you can contact our Highways England Customer Contact Centre as follows:

• Email: info@highwaysengland.co.uk

• Telephone: 0300 123 5000

We apologise for any inconvenience caused and will do our very best to complete the work as quickly as possible, keeping disturbances and noise to a minimum.

Yours faithfully,

Steven Longden Project Manager

Highways England